
Dear Graham.   
 
Irene and I would like to thank you and your members for the kind hospitality they bestoyed on us at 
the BBF.  
 
My working career came to an end with me completely losing my memory. Irene played various board 
and card games with me and got the brain going again. Then she thought bridge might be a good thing 
to stimulate my brain.  So you see I owe a lot to bridge as I have enjoyed many hours playing with 
Irene in various clubs around Norfolk.  
 
It is several years since we have played "cut and thrust bridge" so it was surprising that we qualified to 
play in the BBF, therefore we decided to go, realising we would be "gun fodder" for the experts.  
 
It was very enjoyable to see and have a chat with friends of old. Sadly missing several who are no 
longer here.  It brought back memories of being played in at the N & N when Irene played with John 
Harrison and I played with Neville Hill before being allowed membership.  Iris's lunches or teas at 
County events used to make the bridge events so enjoyable.  
 
You no doubt took up bridge for the stimulating pleasure, I took it up for medical stimulation and have 
had many hours of pleasure. Now thankful for the Bawburgh Bridge Club committee who have so 
much consideration for the elderly that we can have many an enjoyable afternoon.   
 
We are greatly indebted to the help, planning etc. involved by you and your teams through the county.   
 
Regards. Thomas Bevan.   
 


